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Albany Democrat Jack McEneny, the Assembly’s point-man on the legislative task force overseeing redistricting, said this morning he’s had it with the endless interpretations of the state Constitution when it comes to growing the size of the state Senate.

McEneny told reporters this morning he’s had “indirect input” on a potential change to the Constitution that would set up some sort of independent process for redistricting and perhaps clearing up the arcane verbiage on growing the Senate could be addressed.

“I think that should be looked at,” McEneny said. “I think the arcane complicated formula last set up in the Constitution of 1894 has caused nothing but confusion and ill feeling. It fails to cite counties that have been created since 1894. One would be Nassau, the other is the Bronx which is believe it or not our newest county. It’s complicated and I’m so tired of listening to the argument on the 62 versus 63 as each side drags out their election lawyers and professors. I think we should have a simpler system.”
Democrats and Republicans are locked in a fierce debate right now over redistricting. As the GOP clings to its 32-29 majority, having lawmakers control the process this one final time will help to insure their hold on power.

Gov. Andrew Cuomo has promised to veto the proposed Senate and Assembly lines, but told the editorial board of The Democrat and Chronicle that could be avoided if legislators passed an amendment, in addition to other stipulations.

Republicans proposed the 63rd Senate seat in the Capital Region, carving a large swath out of Sen. Neil Breslin’s district, ironically making his seat all the more Democratic by swinging it into the city of Troy.

Though the state is losing two House seats under reapportionment because New York didn’t grow as fast as the rest of the country, Republicans here argue that a population increase overall warrants an additional district for the upper chamber.

Republicans are relying on a very complex formula in the Constitution when arguing for the legal basis of the district, drawn in a GOP-friendly area. 

The proposed seat would also avoid the troublesome potential for a 31-31 tie in the Senate, which became a problem — albeit briefly — during the 2009 leadership coup.

McEneny would not give many details on how the potential House districts, which are yet to be released, will look. He did say two potential maps — one drawn by Republicans, another proposed by Democrats — is possible when they are released next week.

But if all goes well, it is likely state and federal maps could be voted on as early as Feb. 29.
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